KINGSVIEW RIDGE COMMUITY

ASSOCIATION, INC.
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
December 7, 2011
The Board of Directors of the Kingsview Ridge Community Association met at the Germantown Recreation Center on December 7, at 7:00pm.
Present:




Absent:

Tim Martin, President



John DiNardo, Treasurer

David Brooks, Vice President
Lori Teachum, Secretary









Jim Parker, Director

Hari Singh, Director




Others Present:

Nancy Keen, Vangaurd Management

Shelly Henning, Recording Secretary
I. CALL TO ORDER

   Mr. Martin, President, called the regular meeting to order at 7:03pm with a quorum present.

II. MINUTES:
Reviewed and approved the minutes of the August, 2011 Board meeting.  A quorum for the October meeting was not met.  
               Motion:  To pass the minutes.
        
Parker/Brooks



Vote:  Unanimous  
III. HOMEOWNER  FORUM: 
1. There was a request from a Board Member to send a notice to the Homeowner at ******* to remove a window air conditioner.
2. A Board Member wanted Management to be aware that Mainscapes had planted pansies after a hard freeze – November 9th.   It had already snowed.  He commented that they seem to be behind on everything.
IV.  ELECTION OF OFFICERS:
The Board and Management would like to see a homeowner from the Townhomes join the Board.  The Board discussed the Officer’s positions.  
Motion:  To keep all the Officers in the same position.  Mr. Martin – President; Mr. Brooks - Vice- President; Mr. DiNardo – Treasurer; and Ms. Teachum - Secretary.

Teachum/Parker



Vote:  Unanimous
V. MANAGEMENT REPORT:  
A. Fertilizer and Netting for Knock-Out Roses:
Mainscapes has proposed a slow release fertilizer for the roses that will help encourage new vigorous growth and a steady bloom of flowers throughout the summer.  The application would be in March at a cost of $535.00.  Mainscapes would also like to install an inconspicuous netting to help prevent further deer damage to the roses at the entrance to Ranworth Drive.  The cost would be $260.00.  The Board felt that the $535.00 was for the fertilizer was outrageous and the $260.00 charge for the netting was too expensive. 
Motion:  Decline proposals.
Brooks/Singh  


Vote:  Unanimous  
B. Potomac Garden Center Proposal:
The Board had requested Management obtain a Grounds Maintenance Contract bid from Potomac Garden Center.  Their proposal is $44,916.00 per year and Mainscapes currently charges $40,981.00.  Management provided a copy of the proposal to the Board.   There is one year left with the contract with Mainscapes.  Management will look into the terms of ending the contract early with Mainscapes.  Management has spoken with Mainscapes multiple times already but will also let them know that this could be their last year.  Management will speak with Potomac Garden Center and ask for referrals regarding their snow removal. 
C. Deferred Assessment Resolution:
Goldklang Group has recommended for tax purposes, the Board pass a deferred assessment resolution.  The resolution simply means that the Association will plan to use any surplus earned this year during the following year.

Motion:  The Association elects to apply all or part of the excess assessment income to the following year’s assessments and that such final amount shall be at the Board’s discretion.
Martin/Parker


Vote:  Unanimous 
D.  Retaining Wall Project Engineer Proposal:
It has been recommended by Miller Dodson Reserve Study that the retaining wall at Marksburg Court be replaced in the spring of 2012. It has been recommended that an engineering firm complete the design, bidding, and construction oversight of the retaining wall project.    Building Envelope Consulting (BEC) has recently completed several retaining wall projects for Churchill Village South another Vanguard client and has done a very good job.  The money for this would be from the reserve funding.  The Board wanted to table this until the February meeting.  Management will also try to get a rough estimate of what the total project will cost.  
E. Late Fee Waiver Request:
1.  Late fee Waiver Request/*********
The homeowner is requesting a waiver of the $5.00 late fee from October.  
Motion:  Approve the one time waiver of $5.00

Martin/Singh


Vote:  Unanimous
2. Payment Plan Request/**********
The Homeowner is requesting the Board approve a payment plan of $300.00 per quarter to pay off the balance of his account.  
Motion:  The Board accept his offer of $300.00 per quarter and if he should miss any payments send it back to the attorney’s office for collection.
Brooks/Martin


Vote:  Unanimous
VI. NEW BUSINESS:
None discussed.
 VIII.   ADJOURNMENT:
There being no additional business for the Board to conduct at this time, the Board meeting adjourned at 7:52pm.
           
Motion:  To end the meeting.
Singh/Teachum


Vote:    Unanimous
Respectfully yours,

Shelly Henning

Recording Secretary

*NEXT MEETING:   The next meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Wednesday, February 1, 2012 at 7:00pm.
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